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Dear friends, 

It was raining on and off on Monday this week, 
interspersed with some sunshine. It has been 
the same since Monday and it seems like the 
fall weather is here with us in Hessen, Middle 
Germany. The amazing thing on Monday 
though was as Elfi came out of a ladies 
fellowship she spotted this spectacular rainbow 
and took a picture of it. It confirmed to us that 

the rainbow 
remains a 
visible sign 
from God to 
his creation as 
He put it, 
“when I send 

clouds over the earth, the rainbow will appear in the 
clouds and I will remember my covenant with you 
and with all the living creatures, Never again will 
the floodwaters destroy all life” Gen 9:15-16 NLT. 
All the natural disasters we experience such as 
the recent hurricanes and floods are temporary 
because in the midst of their chaos and 
destruction even when it is painful because of 
the losses they leave behind God still 
remembers his covenant promise through the 
rainbow and says never again will he destroy 
all life through floodwaters!   

We have been in Germany now three months. 
We have had time to visit churches and house 
groups to share how God is working at NCF in 

Kenya. We are thankful to reconnect with old 
friends and make new ones. A family friend 

treated us to “pulled pork”, it 
was a first for us and it was 
yummy to get such a treat!  

We are coming to the USA on 
September 29th for 6 weeks. 
We can’t believe that the last 
time we were in the States 
was 6 years ago! Elfi and I 
Hope to reconnect with many 

of our old friends in St Louis, Columbia MO, 
and Chattanooga etc. We would love to see you 
over breakfast, cup of coffee, Lunch or dinner 
or even a chat on phone and share exciting 
things of what God is doing in Kenya. Please 
email us and let us know how we can visit with 
you or share at Church, mission group or home 
group. 

Joe and Elfi 
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